
City and Borough of Sitka Finance Department

Memo
Thru: Mark Gorman, Municipal Administrator

To: Mayor Matthew Hunter and Members of the Assembly

From: Jay Sweeney, Chief Finance and Administrative Officer

Date: March 14, 2017

Re: FY2018 Budget Special Meeting on March 16, 2017

The second FY2018 budget special meeting is scheduled for March IS^*^ and will focus on Sitka's eight
enterprise funds. To prepare for this special meeting, I would like to highlight, from my perspective as Chief
Financial and Administrative Officer, the key issues relating to these particular funds.

Enterprise Funds differ from the General Fund in several important ways, and these differences are the
areas in which Assembly overview is most critical. Key differences in enterprise funds are (1) that they are
established to operate as a business; (2) they levy user fees for the provision of some service, normally
utility services; and, (3) user fees are established by the Assembly at rates necessary to generate cash flow
sufficient to pay for ongoing operating expenses and to accomplish long-term fiscal and infrastructure plans
which are critically linked.

Given the key differences, I encourage the Assembly to focus on and examine the following broad areas:

(1) What is the cash flow the enterprise fund is generating currently, and, what cash flow is it

projected to generate in FY2018? Examine the cash flow from operations, which is operating

less operating expenses excluding depreciation. This cash flow is critical as it forms the

resource necessary to pay debt service and increase working capital for the future cost of

infrastructure. If cash flow is too meager and does not allow for working capital to build to
levels identified in fiscal plans, then infrastructure decisions will need to be delayed or revised,
or, higher than anticipated levels of debt taken on in the future.

(2) What is the proposal for increasing user fees? User fees should be examined annually for

adjustment in relation to inflation. Collective bargain agreements increase operating costs as

bargained wage increases become effective; not adjusting user fees in relation to programmatic

expense increases has a direct impact on reducing operating cash flow. Proposed user fee

increases above inflationary adjustments need to be examined as to their necessity to generate

the cash flow required to fund capital infrastructure plans. If political affordability concerns

impact user fee increase decisions, then close examination of the proposed capital

infrastructure plan is required.

(3) What is the long term capital infrastructure plan for at least the next decade comprised of?

What is being proposed for construction and what is the plan to pay for it? Each enterprise

fund's capital construction plan, and the funding decisions imbedded in it, have a direct impact
on user fees. Again, if political affordability issues cause concern over potential user fee








